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We are pleased to have celebrated 170 years of caring 
for the people in our community. We are proud of our 
history, which reflects the many changes made to 
ensure we are meeting the needs of the community 
we serve. In 1852, a group of church women started 
Belmont House to assist women who were in trouble 
with the law. They expanded early on to care for senior 
women and men. Throughout these 170 years, the 
community and government have recognized the 
importance of Belmont House and have reached out 
to encourage us to continue to meet the increasing 
care needs of seniors in Toronto. More about our 
history can be read through this Annual Report.

As we ended 2022, we reflected on our many accom-
plishments and challenges. 2022 was a year of many 
milestones. In March 2022 the Ministry of Long-term 
Care approved the addition of 100 long-term care 
beds to our current site. The need for more long-term 
care beds in Toronto and across the province is a 
result of the aging population and better utilization 
of hospital beds to be used for acute care patients 
and not individuals waiting for a long-term care home. 
The province has committed to adding 30,000 new 
long-term care beds and the redevelopment of 30,000 
current beds. We began planning the Belmont project 
to expand long-term care beds and assisted living 
retirement beds and will continue these plans in 2023. 

The COVID-19 pandemic which was declared in March 
2020 was still a significant challenge for Toronto and 
the rest of the world in 2022. Even though government 
restrictions had lessened through the year, we contin-
ued to focus on keeping COVID-19 out of Belmont. 
The provincial government continued to support the 
efforts of all long-term care homes in ensuring a safe
and comfortable home for everyone. In 2022, the 
province gave Belmont House $761,000 to support 
our efforts in minimizing the spread of COVID-19.    

Since the pandemic was declared, Belmont has 
continued to keep our seniors and staff safe. Many of 
the restrictions and infection, prevention, and control 
measures were reduced in 2022 which enabled people 
to return to many of the pre-pandemic activities.   

New Government legislation was introduced because 
of the impact of COVID-19 on the health care system. 
A new long-term care act called Fixing Long-term Care, 
2021 was introduced with amendments being made in 
2022 to regulations. In addition, legislation called More 
Beds, Better Care Act, 2022, was introduced to enable 
hospitals to move alternative level of care patients into 
long-term care. This Act has been controversial given 
that patients may not have a choice in which long-term 
care home they are placed in.  

On a financial level, 2022 resulted in a surplus position 
for Belmont House. This surplus is invested back into 
our community. In addition, the province’s commitment 
to achieving 4 hours per resident per day resulted in 
funding that was utilized to increase staffing hours and 
create more full-time positions. This enhanced funding 
will be fully realized in 2024.

As a non-for-profit charitable home, Belmont House 
continues to be committed to meeting the needs of the 
community we serve. Our historical partnership with 
our community and donors has made Belmont House 
what it is today. The Belmont House Foundation, which 
also celebrated its 30th anniversary in 2022, plays a 
valuable role in supporting Belmont House, and we 
greatly appreciate their commitment to our donors and 
Belmont House. Through the support of the Belmont 
House Foundation, we were able to implement the 
Butterfly Model of Care on our dementia care nursing 
unit and are the first long-term care home in Toronto 
to do so. We look forward to implementing this model 
of care across Belmont House. 

Maria Elias,
Chief Executive Officer

Donald Stewart,
Chair, Board of Directors

YEARSof
 CARING
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Note: For more details on our accomplishments in 2022, plans for 2023, and the Strategic Plan 2019-2024, 
please read our 2023 Operating Plan and our Strategic Plan that are available at Belmont House and on 
our website: www.belmonthouse.com

We would also like to thank the Long-term Care 
Resident Council, the Retirement Tenant Council, and 
the Long-term Care Family Council for advocating for 
everyone who lives at Belmont House and for working 
with the management team to ensure a high level of 
care and service.

A very special thank you to the members of the 
Belmont House Board and the Belmont House 
Foundation Board of Directors for their guidance, 
strength, and commitment to meeting the needs of 
our community today, and into the future. The many 
hours they have committed to Belmont House is 
greatly appreciated.

Belmont House has a reputation for being the 
Senior’s Home of Choice. This would not be possible 
without the hard work of our employees, physicians, 
volunteers, and contracted services. We extend a 
heartfelt gratitude to them all for ensuring that 
Belmont House is the best it can be.

Many celebrations were held in honor of our 170th 
anniversary. We are proud of the past 170 years, and 
look forward, in excitement, to preparing Belmont 
House for the next 170 years. News on our expansion 
will be available in 2023 through our newsletters and 
website.

We hope you enjoy this annual report that shows many 
of our community enjoying themselves at the Belmont 
activities and look forward to seeing you at the many 
events planned for 2023.

Donald Stewart
Chair, Board of Directors

Maria Elias
Chief Executive Officer

A message from the Belmont House Board Chair and Chief Executive Officer

Maria Elias and John Goodwin 
cutting the cake at Belmont’s 
170th anniversary party.

Esther Harshaw and her
daughter, Emily were happy 
to join the celebrations of 
Belmont’s 170th anniversary.

Sheila Kirk raises a glass to 
celebrate Belmont House’s 
170th anniversary.
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Belmont House Medical Director’s Report 2022

As Medical Director, I am pleased to provide this report, on 
behalf of our team of dedicated and caring staff, and strong 
and experienced leadership.

2022 was the third year of the COVID-19 pandemic. It 
remained a dominant issue requiring an inordinate amount 
of effort. I cannot overstate my gratitude to our terrific 
Infection Prevention and Control team, led by Hema Kirpal. 
Fortunately, with the success of vaccination, treatments 
available, and our IPAC measures, we have been able to 
re-deploy more energy and effort toward our primary goal 
of maximizing our residents’ and tenants’ well-being and 
quality of life in Belmont House, their home.

The demographics of Long Term Care and Retirement 
Homes has evolved, and the pace of change has accelerat-
ed during the Covid pandemic. We admit and care for 
more acutely ill, medically unstable, residents and tenants, 
and those with much more complex medical issues and 
interventions. While the majority of our Long Term Care 
(LTC) residents are elderly, younger residents with chronic 
ailments are cared for in LTC in increasing numbers.

In 2022, we admitted 53 residents to Long term Care. The 
vast majority were “crisis admissions” from acute care and 
related settings. There were 7 tenants who transferred from 
our own retirement wing. The average age of LTC residents 
was approximately 87 years of age, with a range of 51 to 
104 years of age. There were 27 men and 93 women as of 
December 31, 2022.

We admitted 21 new retirement tenants in 2022. The 
average age of tenants was 90. There were 20 male tenants 
and 66 female tenants as of December 31, 2022. 

One of the highlights of 2022 was the introduction of 
the Butterfly model of emotion-focused care in dementia, 
on the second floor of the Walker wing, which will be 
highlighted throughout Belmont House annual report.  
The introduction of the “Fixing Long Term Care” act was 
another significant event. Belmont House has long been 
a leader in the Long Term Care community, and will 
continue to be.
 
Looking forward, we will continue our efforts to provide 
exemplary care in our home. We hope to broaden our 
emotion-focused care model to other home areas, and 
our efforts continue toward expansion, to allow even 
more residents and tenants to benefit from the care and 
support that we can provide.

In closing, I would once again like to thank everyone who 
helps in supporting the health and the quality of life of 
our residents and tenants.

   
Respectfully,
Bradley Birmingham M.D. 
Medical Director

Dr. Bradley Birmingham
Dr. Silvy Mathew

Medical Staff
Dr. Sara Wainberg
Dr. Lauren Gewurz

Dr. Bradley W.C. Birmingham,
Medical Director
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Belmont House Board of Directors and Management Team

Maria Elias, CEO

Carina Strantzas

Elleni Bouronikos

Julie Symons Gail Walker

Hema KirpalPaige Fernandes

Trudie Phillips

Peter Paas

Socrates Theophylactou

Brittney Hadada

Hannah Bontogon

Donna Locke

Dr. Bradley Birmingham

Donald Stewart, Chair

Diane McArthur

Christopher Morgan Valerie Pringle

Wynne de JongJoanne Beaton

Kathryn Ramsay Elaine Roberts

Myles Mindham

Management Team
  

Belmont House Board of Directors
 

Maria Ernesto

Michael Heffer

Taj Kassam

Neel Desai



Financial Report

Belmont House
Statement of Revenue and Expenses 
Year Ended December 31, 2022 ($000’s)

Note: Tinkham LLP is the audit firm on record for Belmont House.

REVENUE
Resident Fees
Provincial Government Subsidies
Amortization of Deferred Contributions
Interest and Sundry
Total Revenue

9,728
9,611

700
473

20,512

EXPENSES
Residents’ Medical and Nursing Services
Residents’ Support Services
General and Administration 
Amortization of Capital Assets
Total Expenses

8,625
7,998
2,617
1,466

20,706

887

(194)

OPERATING GRANTS AND BEQUESTS
Belmont House Foundation
Bequests and Legacies
Total

Excess of Revenue over Expenses
from Operations

2022

340
741

1,081

9,577
9,167

767
343

19,854

7,824
7,401
2,676
1,631

19,532

1,258

322

248
688
936

2021
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Belmont House Foundation Report
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As Belmont House celebrated their 170th anniversary, the 
Belmont House Foundation was delighted to celebrate 
30 years of supporting the great work and extraordinary 
people that make up Belmont House. 
In 1992 the Belmont House Foundation was established 
to coordinate fundraising efforts and support the growing 
needs of our home. Over the last 30 years, the Belmont 
House Foundation has granted more than ten million 
dollars to our community. Supporting extended nursing 
and recreation staffing has ensured our beloved residents 
and tenants have access to the best possible medical 
care, stimulating and fun recreation programming, and 
lots of individualized time with staff. Investing in high-
quality equipment such as ceiling lifts, electric beds, 
therapeutic mattresses, and physiotherapy equipment 
has meant that residents can be as comfortable as 
possible, and staff can attend to everyone’s personal 
care needs without strain. 
Belmont House Foundation is also committed to 
supporting the Belmont House staff in their education 
and development. A generous tuition assistance program 
has allowed staff to obtain their degrees, professional 
certificates, and reach other new levels of education. 
We are proud of the amazing people who work so hard 
to make Belmont House such a wonderful place to live.
Belmont House is known across the province as a home 
that provides exemplary care and service for residents 
and tenants, with a leadership team committed to contin-
ual improvement and cutting-edge care. Belmont House 
Foundation was excited to grant more than $200,000 to 
support the transformation of 2 West into Butterfly Lane. 
We look forward to supporting each floor as they begin 
their own transformations.  

While I can continue highlighting 
the many ways Belmont House 
Foundation has supported our 
community over the past 30 years, 
I am most excited about our future. 
Together, Belmont House and 
Belmont House Foundation are 
embarking on the journey of our 
lifetime. A new building that will 
support more than 130 seniors will require significant 
investments from the Foundation and from our amazing 
community. As we have focussed on planning the building 
as well as a robust fundraising campaign, we have been 
inspired by the rich history of Belmont House and our 
Founding Mothers, who always sought new ways to serve 
those who have placed their trust in us. We are following 
the leadership of the visionary women who came before 
us and are honoured to continue their work.
We were thrilled to welcome Jim Christie to the Belmont 
House Foundation Board of Directors in 2022. 
In 2022, Belmont House Foundation raised just over 
$1,000,000 through annual donations, monthly support, 
generous grants, and bequests. We are honoured when 
someone chooses to leave a thoughtful legacy gift in 
their estate plans and will forever be grateful for the 
love shown by Mrs. Shirley Brown, Mrs. Ehrengard 
Kemble, Ms. Phyllis Morgan, and Mr. Henderson and 
Mrs. Cairine Scott for their thoughtful gifts to Belmont 
House Foundation.

With gratitude, 
Barbara Hyland, Chair
Belmont House Foundation  

Michael Chan Kimberley Enns David HackettJim Christie

William Lambert Winn Oughtred Peter Salloum

Belmont House Foundation Board of Directors

Ann Katrusiak

Barbara Hyland, Chair 
Belmont House Foundation



Celebrating 170 Years of Caring
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Elizabeth Yarnell, Carol MacNicol, and 
Chaplain Luba Rascheff enjoying a nice
chat in the MacDonald Room.

Judy Barber and Devon D’Ornellas at the 
Strawberry Tea Social. We are so thrilled 
to be able to host our whole community 
together again!

Belmont House was pleased 
to support our friends at 
the Ukrainian Canadian 
Care Centre in their efforts 
to gather supplies to send 
to Ukraine. Our donation 
included personal protective 
equipment and other 
medical supplies.

Irma Schnider is all smiles
for strawberry shortcake 
and beautiful weather at 
the Strawberry Social.

Margaret Brown celebrates 
the Las Vegas themed annual 
Summerfest.

Susan Cowan enjoys
playing piano for anyone 
who would like to stop 
and sing along!

Our wonderful Recreation Team and Students 
keep every year exciting with fun, stimulating, 
and therapeutic recreation programming, 
exercise, and spiritual services.

Back row: Devon D’Ornellas, Adrianna DeRoy Holder, 
Marianne Javier, Kim Barton, Kyle Duff, Azaz Hossain 
Front row: Hermela Fitsum, Mia Gallippi-Lafleche, 
Taylor Foley, Akash Kennedy, Ryan Borba 



Celebrating 170 Years of Caring
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Edward Granfield raised funds for 
Belmont House along with daughters, 
Nancy and Diane through the annual 
Walk and Roll! Freezies and ice cream 
were enjoyed after our Walk and Roll 
on a warm summer day.

Richard Bell and his mother, 
Marsha Bell out for a walk on 
the beautiful Belmont House 
grounds.Peter and Jocelyn Allen 

walked and rolled to support 
Belmont House Foundation 
and our excellent recreation 
programming.

Media Announcement & Tour
We were thrilled to host The Honourable Paul Calandra, 
Minister of Long-Term Care and The Honourable 
Raymond Cho, Minister of Seniors and Accessibility at 
Belmont House for a media announcement and tour 
of Belmont House. Their support of our work and plans 
for the future were very encouraging!

Belmont House

“To the residents and staff at Belmont House, I want to 
thank you for graciously hosting me at your home in 
October during an announcement to promote vaccine 
uptake. It was a pleasure to tour your home, experience 
the welcoming environment, and learn about your 
innovative butterfly model of care. As Minister of Long-
Term Care, I want to ensure that every residence feels 

 like a home, and visits like these further that goal by 
giving me a glimpse into everyday life for our seniors. 
This will help us as we continue to fund initiatives that 
improve comfort, care, and quality of life in long-term 
care. Thank you once again for your hospitality, and  
I look forward to visiting again in the future.”
Hon. Paul Calandra, Minister of Long-Term Care 

Minister Raymond Cho, Sabir Alvi, Anna-Claire Swingler, John Goodwin, 
Maria Elias, Caterina Gallippi, Minister Paul Calandra



Belmont House’s West Wing, a 5-storey building with 
116 Long-term Care beds, was opened in 1992, and 
dedicated by the Right Honourable Adrienne Clarkson, 
Governor General of Canada in 2001 when the West 
Wing was renamed the Senator David J. Walker Wing 
after a generous donation by the Walker family in 
gratitude for the care Senator Walker received at 
Belmont House.

In celebration of Queen Elizabeth II’s Jubilee year, 
and Belmont House’s 150th anniversary in 2002, The 
Earl of Wessex, Prince Edward visited Belmont House 
in 2003 to dedicate the East Wing in memory of the 
Queen Mother, Queen Elizabeth, officially naming it 
the Queen Mother Wing.  

In the years since, Belmont House has continued 
to reach new heights of excellence. An extensive 
renovation of the care floors in the Senator David J. 
Walker Wing was undertaken in 2006, and of 2 East 
in the Queen Mother Wing in 2014. Recreation and 
spiritual programs have expanded, new therapeutic 
models and technologies have been embraced, and 
partnerships with prominent Colleges and Universities 
have facilitated important research in senior care. 
In 2022, we officially changed our legal name from 
The Toronto Aged Men’s and Women’s Homes to 
Belmont House. 

Through the first 170 years of Belmont House’s 
history, the themes of community and philanthropy 
have remained strong. We hold fast to the vision of 
our founding mothers, striving to provide the best 
care possible. We are dedicated to remaining a 
community that supports one another and builds a 
strong future to continue for the next 170 years. 

Celebrating 170 Years of Caring
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Renting a house on Richmond Street in 1852, a group 
of service-minded church women opened a home to 
meet the needs of women released from prison. Within 
a few years, more space was required and so a larger 
home “in the country beyond the tollgate” was rented 
on the site where Belmont House now sits. A new 
home was built and named the Magdalen Asylum 
and Industrial House of Refuge. The home provided 
women, often ignored by society, a safe space where 
they received comfort, care, and practical job training. 
 
In response to the rise in older women experiencing 
homelessness, a wing of the House of Refuge was set 
aside for aged women. With the support of the 
surrounding community and a generous donation left 
in a will, the home grew to provide housing and care 
to aged women and men. In the 1880s a second home 
was built and named The Aged Women’s Home. In 
1908, a third home opened with the name we all know 
today, Belmont House.

By 1940, the job training for women released from 
prison was taken up by government schools and the 
House of Refuge was closed and converted into Ewart 
House, named in honour of the first woman to serve as 
President of the Board of Management. With the newly 
Tweedsmuir House, 250 seniors lived in this community. 

Towards the end of 1966, Toronto newspapers 
announced a new era for “the three old grey buildings 
on Belmont Street“. The three homes were demolished, 
and the current East building was built. Opened in 
1969, the new Belmont House provided dormitory-
style suites for 250 residents. The building was
renovated in the 1990s into the 81 apartments and
24 Long-term Care beds we still have today.  

Tweedsmuir House
Ewart House

Belmont House



Belmont House Councils

Our councils provide a forum for Residents, Tenants and Family members to offer
positive and constructive feedback about their experiences of living at and visiting 
loved ones at Belmont House.

Judy Barber Joyce Fearnside Caterina Gallippi Edith MacKay

Absent: Brenda Holmes, Julianna Harney

Absent: John Boyd

Dagny Mijovic Marion Pope Betty Van Wyck

Resident Council

Family Council

John Goodwin, Chair Sabir Alvi Catherine Brackley Mary-Jane Horsfall Large

Bruce MacGowan Margaret Paterson Anna-Claire SwinglerMargaret Meynell

Tenant Council
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All Long-term Care family members are welcome to attend and participate in meetings.

Left to right: Heather Gibson, Chair, Evelyn Barsby, Dianne Wallace, Michel Swieca, Nicole Hughes, Ruben Montero, Alison Tasker,
Berry Russell, David Sweeny, and many more not pictured.



Celebrating Philanthropy: Belmont House Foundation Donors 2022

For 170 years Belmont House has relied on the generosity of our community to help ensure the very best possible 
care, programming and facilities for residents and tenants. We are so grateful for everyone who chooses to support 
the Belmont House Foundation and exceptional Senior care.

CEO’s Club - $25,000+ 
Rabin Chatterjee 
Home Instead Senior Care
Allen and Marion Lambert Fund
The Estate of Phyllis Morgan  
The Northpine Foundation
Rathlyn Investments Ltd.
The Estate of Henderson 
   and Cairine Scott  
 
Platinum Patrons - $10,000+
Clench House Foundation
Susan Cowan 
The C&F Eaton Charitable
   Foundation
Ellen and George Edmonds 
David and Jean Hackett 
Donald F. Hunter Charitable 
   Foundation
John Kao 
The Estate of Ehrengard Kemble  
Nexus Investment Management Inc.
A. Samuel and Martin Wakim 

Gold Patrons - $5,000+
Balfour Bowen Family Foundation
The Estate of Shirley Brown 
Stephen and Georgia Gerring 
David Hackett 
Barbara Hyland 
Frances Lang 
Stephen Lowden 
Bruce MacGowan 
Nicol and Carol MacNicol 
Frederick and Katherine Mallett 
Mary Jean and Frank Potter 
Patricia Seyfried 
Graham and Judith Weeks 
David Wishart 
Betty and Chris Wansbrough

Silver Patrons - $2,500+
Richard Alway 
Robin Butler 
The Clement Family 
Richard Chuchry 
James Cowan 
The Mariano Elia Foundation
Anthony and Shari Fell

James and Lynn Friesen 
Heather Gibson  
John and Mary Goodwin 
William and Jean Lawrence 
Judith MacDonald 
Edward and Mary Mercer 
Christopher Morgan 
Winn Oughtred 
Kathryn Ramsay 
Elaine Roberts 
Sullivan Entertainment
  
Bronze Patrons - $1,000+
Achieva Health
Mara Adams 
Sabir Alvi 
Marion Annau 
Malcolm Archibald 
Peter Beattie 
Burgundy Asset 
   Management Ltd.
John Burry 
Winifrede Burry 
Arthur and Nancy Condliffe 
Christine  Cram 
Robin Cumine 
Connie Dickson 
Jim Doholis 
Dennis Donovan 
Howitt / Dunbar Foundation
Maria Elias 
George and Kittie-Marie Fells 
John Gerber 
Ruth Gould 
Patricia Hemming 
Brent Hoskins and Ray Hallett 
Home Instead Senior Care 
   Foundation of Canada
James Hubbard 
The Barbara M. Johnston 
   Foundation
Ann Katrusiak 
Margaret Kerfoot 
Peter Lewis 
Tom and Marnie Little 
Richard Lucas 
Andrew Ludasi 
Lorna Marsden 

Christopher and 
   Deborah Martin 
Sally Martin 
Judith McIntyre 
James and Jane McMyn 
Vodrie McOuat 
S. Jane Meredith 
Mindham Fine Jewellery
Paula Moss
Margaret Paterson 
John and Catherine Phillips 
Anthony Pin 
Dana and Katie Porter 
Leslie Pringle 
Phyllis Pringle 
John Purdon 
Andre Rochefort 
Louise Saunders 
Betty Seymour 
Terry Smith 
Edward Stephenson 
Donald Stewart 
David Stinson 
Edward Tate 
Judith Wade 
Mary Walsh and 
   Arnold Wellman 
Neil Wood

Benefactors - $750+
Mary Byers 
Sonita Horvitch 
Catherine McCormick 
Hilton Mijovic 
Michele Noble 
Jane Palmer 
Ann Teskey

Companions - $500+
Adanac Realty Ltd.
Alexander Aird 
Chris Allen 
Carol Ammon 
Alice Babington 
Mary Barber-Villeneuve 
Joanne Beaton 
Richard Bell 
Blake, Cassels & Graydon LLP

Bonnie Booth 
Louise Brent 
Peter Campbell 
Michael Cruickshank  
Peter Currer 
Diti Dumas 
John Eaton 
Jordan Elliot 
Joyce Fearnside 
A. Elliot Gardiner 
Mary Ellen Gillespie 
Joan Graham 
Susan Grundy 
Jean Hartford 
Derek and Susan Hayes 
Jean Healy 
Michael Heffer 
Kathleen Hill 
Joan Hodgson 
Mary-Jane Horsfall Large 
James Houston 
Robert Johnstone 
Mary Kardos Burton 
Douglas and Pat King 
John Krizanc 
David Lawrence 
Anna Litwinenko 
Tony Marino 
Diane McArthur 
Esther McNeil 
Ann Miles 
Jane Minett 
Dawn Morrow 
Tom Ouchterlony 
Margaret Peacock 
Lee Pearson 
Flavia Redelmeier 
Timothy Reid 
Stanley Shortt 
David Stevenson
Anna-Claire Swingler 
Richard Turner 
Elizabeth Van Wyck 
Carolyn Vose 
Joy Waldie 
Barry Wansbrough 
Sydney Watton 
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Celebrating Philanthropy: Belmont House Foundation Donors 2022

Nancy Howard 
Margot Howard 
Margaret Huycke 
Naomi Jeffs 
Susannah Ketchum 
KW Associates
Anthony Lafleur 
Janette MacDonald 
Jocelyn MacDonald 
J. Clive MacMahon 
Tim Marlatt 
Peter Mullin 
Robert Nobes 
David Overall 
Dawn Potts 
Geoffrey  Pringle 

Elizabeth Purves 
Nick and Lynn Ross 
   Charitable Foundation
Peter Salloum 
Robert Sharpe 
Betty Speakman 
Wendy Stratten 
Edward Suddon 
Jacqueline Sutherland 
Luella Thomson 
Raheema Visram Neely 
William Walker 
Graeme Watt 
Justin Webb 
Jane Wright 

Neel Desai 
Sheila Dutton
Naomi Ebata 
Diane Emanuel 
Kimberley Enns 
Catherine Fauquier 
Anita Folliott 
Paul Gardner 
Sandy Giles 
Janice Gower 
Paula Granfield 
Ishbel Grauer 
Helena Grossman 
Jamieson Halfnight 
George Heintzman 
B. Joan Hillhouse 

Supporters - $250+
Jesco Afheldt 
Caroline Avery 
Debbie Babington 
Heather Barbieri 
Helen Best 
Joel Bousfield 
Steve and Linda Boutilier 
Catherine Brackley 
Ian Braid 
Richard Cartwright 
Peter Clarke 
Scott Clarke 
Tyler Colins 
Sasha Darling 
Wynne de Jong  
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Samuel and Martin Wakim enjoying 
a laugh at the Strawberry Social.

The wonderful staff on Butterfly Lane (formerly 2 West) 
have so much to celebrate as Belmont House has been 
accredited as the very first Butterfly Home in Toronto! 

Gail Walker with Gus, the wonderful 
ice cream man who serves all Belmont 
House staff with cold treats through 
the summer thanks to the generosity 
of John and Catherine Phillips.

Marianne Javier, Filomena Pimtel, Santa Claus, 
Janet Alomesen, Alma Ibay, Caroline Cale, Carine Paz, 
Angelina Serra, Kereda Campbell, and Melaine Paulos



In Memoriam  |  January 1 - December 31, 2022

Lucille Jane Aird
Jocelyn Allen
Isabel Bellis
Claire Bourassa
John Boyd
Beverley Brown
Donna Calumpit
Madeline Cattell
Jean Chevalier
Ruth Clarke
Paul Cogan
Nancy Condliffe
Carolyn Da Silva
Donald Dick
Elizabeth Dickson
Patricia Dodd
Joan Erickson
Thomas Farquharson
Barbara Fleming
Agnes Fraser
Vincenzo Gallippi
Elizabeth Gifford
Joan Graham
Hilda Gunn
Margaret Hack
John Hall
Carol Hunt
Victor Irving
Joyce Katrusiak

Ruth Keith
Joan Kirkpatrick
Mare Kosic
Bertha Kukovis
Frances Lang
Teresa Lomaistro
Gabor Ludasi
Patricia Luxton
Jocelyn Macdonald
Betty Maxwell
Molly Han Ming
Sonia Mulligan
Leonard Park
Leah Park
Shirley Sanders
Maxine Sanders
Edith Smith
Virginia Smith
Dagmar Stafl
Edward Tate
Joan Vanderkooy
A. Samuel Wakim
Mary Wakim
Gordon Whitmore
Carol Wishart
Ruth Jean Wristen
Kathleen Preston 
Raymond Cattell 

We mark and celebrate the lives of the Belmont House residents and tenants that passed 
away in 2022. Residents and tenants often feel like an extension of our own families and 
we are honoured to care for and spend time with everyone who lives at Belmont House.

“The Lord is my shepherd, 
I lack nothing.

He makes me lie down 
in green pastures,

he leads me beside
quiet waters,

he refreshes my soul.
He guides me along

the right paths 
for his name’s sake.

Even though I walk through
the darkest valley, 

I will fear no evil, for you 
are with me;

your rod and your staff, 
they comfort me.

You prepare a table before 
me in the presence of

my enemies.
You anoint my head with oil; 

my cup overflows.
Surely your goodness and love 

will follow me all the
days of my life,

and I will dwell in the house
of the Lord forever.”

Psalm 23:1-6
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Celebrating 170 Years of Caring

Our Mission
Belmont House is a charitable, not for profit Christian organization dedicated to providing 
seniors with excellent care within a safe, stimulating community. Belmont House provides 
support for independence, companionship, choice, dignity and privacy. 
Our Vision
To be an exemplary community for seniors within a caring environment. 
Our Values
• Caring
• Excellence
• Innovation

• Respect
• Responsiveness
• Teamwork

Belmont House is operated by a volunteer Board of Directors and licensed by the Ministry 
of Long Term Care, the Retirement Home Authority, and operated under a service 
agreement with Ontario Health.
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The Seniors’ Home of Choice
Est. 1852

Belmont House 1960s
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